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Mail Stop: S-5220


200 Constitution Avenue, NW


Washington, DC  20210

08 April 2010
Dear Sir/Madam:
Please notify your Third Year law school students, graduating this spring, and intending to take the Bar this summer, that the Employees’ Compensation Appeals Board (ECAB), an appellate, adjudicatory board of the United States Department of Labor, intends to hire three Law Clerks with a projected start-work date of 01 November 2010.  The ECAB, located at the Frances Perkins Building in Washington, D.C., was created in 1946 by statute to hear appeals taken from determinations and awards under the Federal Employees’ Compensation Act with respect to claims of federal employees injured in the course of their employment.  The ECAB mission is to hear and decide cases on appeal from decisions of the Office of Workers’ Compensation Programs (OWCP) in an impartial and expeditious manner.  The decisions of the Board are made in accordance with its statutory mandate, based on a thorough review of the case record as compiled by OWCP.
ECAB has final authority to determine the liability of the Federal government with respect to the disability or death of employees injured in the scope of their employment.  There is no further administrative or judicial appeal of ECAB decisions.
The Law Clerk position is a two-year appointment at the GS-11, Step 1 level.  The salary is $62,467 to include locality pay.  The primary responsibilities of the Law Clerk position are to review and analyze case records and arguments, conduct legal research, draft decisions and orders, and respond to motions.
To qualify for the position, an applicant must be at the time of hire a law school graduate (J.D. or LL.B.) who possesses superior legal writing skills and meets one of the following criteria:

· Academic standing in the top one-third of his/her law school graduating class;

· Law review;

· Special honors for academic excellence in law school;

· Winning of a moot court competition or membership on the moot court team;

· Full-time or continuous participation in a legal aid program; or 

· Significant summer law clerk experience.

Interested applicants should submit a resume (noting their GPA, general class rank, and bar admission status), and a current writing sample that demonstrates their legal research, analysis and writing skills to the following address:

U.S. Department of Labor

Adjudicatory Boards

Mail Stop: S-5220 (ATTN: Administrative Officer)

200 Constitution Ave., N.W.

Washington, DC   20210-0001

Applications must be received NO LATER THAN 01 July.  References and a law school transcript may be requested at a later date.  Armed services veterans who wish to claim veterans’ preference must also indicate the type of preference they are claiming and submit a copy of a Form DD-214 (“Certificate of Release or Discharge from Active Duty”) verifying their period of service. For further information concerning the eligibility requirements for veterans’ preference, visit the U.S. Office of Personnel Management web page at http://www.opm.gov/veterans/ jobs.asp.
Your assistance in circulating this information to qualified candidates seeking an outstanding legal opportunity in administrative law is greatly appreciated.  
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